## BURAL MAIL ROUTES TO LE INSPECTED IN APRIL

L

Ŀ

ī

C

8

τ

1

0

In April, according to instructions received from Washington, all mail boxes on the rural mail router, will of be inspected. The inspection will cover position of the box, Painting and the auttering of the name of the family on the box. The post office insints on theme boxes being, weather proof and being fit receptacles for the mail, according to a bulletin re- C ceived at the Bintord postoffice from Washington.

It is desired by the department to have all rural mail boxes painted White and the name painted on each side of the box in black letters. The post on which the mail box stands should also be painted white. Painting should be done once each year, thereby adding to the appearance of the box and increasing its longevity, it was further stated in the bulletin.